
Messrs. Longman and Co.

Dear Sirs,

The Editor of the Eclectic Review, in examin-

ing my Memoirs, has made a very natural enquiry,

who is the gentleman alluded to in the Preface as

my assistant ? I am very happy to answer the ques-

tion by referring to Col. Aspinwall, consul-general

for the United States to Great Britain, and Mr.

Toppan, 69. fleet-street, London. I might refer

to many of the most respectable persons in all parts

of the United States, but perhaps a few will suffice

:

Robert Walsh, Esq., Editor of the National Ga-

.zette, Philadelphia; Col. William Duarre, Editor

of the Aurora, Philadelphia ; Dr. Waterhouse,

Boston ; Dr. Mitchell, Dr. Hosack, and Mr. Sil-

liman, of New York; Professors Paterson and

Potter of Baltimore.

Yours with esteem, &c.^

JOHN D. HUNTER.
London, August 2. 1823.

1^'

^ 11

n

A 2


